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	Media Advisory: Groundbreaking Event for I-5 South Corridor Improvements for the Alondra Boulevard Bridge/North Fork Coyote Creek Bridge Project

On Monday, March 19, 2012, with our Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Paul Taylor will join Los Angeles City Mayor and Metro Board Chair Antonio Villaraigosa, Supervisor and Metro Director Don Knabe, Metro Director Richard Katz and Metro Director Diane DuBois at the Groundbreaking Event for I-5 South Corridor Improvements for the Alondra Boulevard Bridge/North Fork Coyote Creek Bridge Project. This event will be hosted by our agency along with Caltrans. This $110 million project will widen nearly one mile of I-5 from North Fork Coyote Creek to Marquardt Avenue in Santa Fe Springs.  The project will add one high occupancy vehicle (HOV) or carpool lane, and one general purpose lane in each direction, shoulder widening and a concrete median barrier. The project includes newly designed on-ramps and realignments on Firestone Boulevard and Freeway Drive frontage roads. 
Metro Staff Participates in Young Oak Kim Academy’s Guest Speaker Day Event
As a part of Metro’s Regional Service Council’s outreach effort, Metro staff participated in the Young Oak Kim Academy’s (YOKA) Guest Speaker Day event held on Friday, March 16, 2012. Metro’s Westside/Central Service Council holds its monthly meeting at YOKA, a middle school within the Los Angeles Unified School District. It is located at 615 S. Shatto Place near the corner of Wilshire Boulevard and Vermont Avenue adjacent to the Wilshire Vermont Station mixed use transit village development. YOKA focuses on STEM fields (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) education as a core component of their curriculum in all content. Teachers incorporate interdisciplinary units and project-based learning into their instruction to support STEM education. Metro staff members, Steve Brye and Adrian Alvarez, both Project Managers in Metro’s Transportation Planning Department agreed to be guest speakers at the school’s Guest Speaker Day where they shared their education and work experiences with students. Metro has been active with YOKA in also providing Transit Safety Training to the faculty and student body. 
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Metro Orange Line – Landscaping, Irrigation System Maintenance, and Tree Trimming Services (IFB) 

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure the services of a contractor to provide landscaping, irrigation system maintenance, and tree trimming services for the Metro Orange Line. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 22, 2012 through July 31, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will attend the Metrolink Executive Workshop and the Greater Los Angeles African American Chamber of Commerce 19th Annual Economic Awards Dinner.
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